
 

  

 
Beyond the Glass 

Established 1963 

January 2022 Newsletter Cedar Rapids Corvette Club   

 

  

January Birthdays 

 

6  John Schindler 

9 Wayne Martin 

10 Carol Cummings 

17 Sue Rudd 

22 Mike Finley 

26 Carolyn McAuliffe 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

   

 January Anniversaries 

 

  No records of any January 

Anniversaries  

    

    

   

    

If your name isn’t listed above please 
let me know so I can get your name 
on the list. 

From the President’s Desk 
 
Welcome to the January edition of our club newsletter. Happy 

New Year to everyone and may the year be fill with lots of 

cruises and get-togethers.   

 

 The CRCC Club officers for 2022 are: 

President –Dennis Primrose 

Vice President – Jim McLaughlin 

Secretary – Sue Rudd 

Treasurer – Mike Duckworth 

Social Director – Angie Duckworth 

Homecoming Director – Tracy Rudd 

Historian – Malinda Finley  

Governor – Mike Finley 

Trustees – Gary Thompson, Diane Bowen, Terry Primrose 

 

  

Thanks to Angie Duckworth for planning the Christmas party at Indian Creek 

Country Club. 

 

Reminder that the January meeting is being held at Pat McGrath 

Chevyland.  Social time is 6:00 pm  and meeting starts at 6:30 pm.  
  

    January 20, 2022 meeting agenda. 
Welcome members and guests. 

Vote in potential new members. 

Good & Wellness. 

Secretary report, review and approve the previous meeting’s secretary report. 

Treasurer report, review and approve the financial report. 

Officers reports. 

Committee report. 

Old business.  

New business 

50/50 drawing 

Adjourn 

The next meeting will be February 17, 2022 

 

Dennis Primrose 

President  

Cedar Rapids Corvette Club 

 

 

  

                                                   



 

  

From Our Historian 
 

Here we are starting 2022 and Covid is still with us. We are learning to not let it get in the way of having fun. 

Good for us  !! I know I'm skipping to 1972 but thought I'd get the 10 yr. alighment going. I'll catch us up on 

the 1971's and so on later !! 

 

In January 1972   Gary Bryant was the new President. The Ice kahana on the Lily Pond in the Amanas was 

canceled due to warm weather. Instead they set up a Kahana on the parking lot. 

 

 In January 1982   The Ice Kahna was once again canceled due to warm weather.  Ron and Loretta Schlender 

were voted in as new members. They owned a 1978 Pace car. It was reported that there were only 6502 of 

them made. It was a 350 with full power. 

 

In January of 1992   The statement was made by President Dave Naylor “ Seek And Ye Shall Find”, “What 

You See is What You Get”, Beauty is in The Eye Of The Beholder” 

Then the question .. What do you look for in YOUR club ??  Be optomistic and bring out the best in you and 

your club was the answer !! On January 25
th

 there was a Box Lunch Social hosted by Kathy and Orlyn 

Brunsson in their home. Each couple that attended was to fix a complete dinner for 2 [ wine flowers and so 

on could be included ]. There was no auction just numbers given then drawn and you could NOT get your 

own. It was a fun event just to get acquainted. It was reported that Jan and Paul h 

Hildebrand had a 25
th

 anniversary in December and had gone to Jamacia in October to celebrate, Paul said he 

took some interesting pictures and would bring them to the meeting. How about bringing them again Paul !! 

There was a report on the fall leaf run planned by Paul and Jan Hildebrand. It included a trip to the Farm Toy 

Museum and lunch at Dougs Steak house. The group split up. Some went shopping and some continued 

down highway 18 West where they found a ZR1 convertible laying along the side of the road with a 

defective alternator, It belonged to club members Frank and Geri Kintzie  who had left early to get to another 

appointment. They didn't make it !!! Next stop was Elkader where there was the busiest one hole restroom in 

the state !! 

Carol and Virgil High had everyone to their home in Manchester for Beer and Brats to end the day. Terry 

Kocher reminded  Frank that his offer still stood that he will trade even up his 1986 Corvette that made the 

entire trip  for the ZR1 that didn't. 

 

In Januaay of 2002   It was the start of the 39
th

 year as a club. With 123 NCCC members CRCC is still the 

largest NCCC club in Iowa. Bob Bowen was the Regional Membership Director and thanked Diane for her 

help. He said he couldn't have done it without her !! I personally think he's correct ! The January meeting 

was at the Lighthouse and the dinner cruise was to Lonestar. 

 

In January 2012  Guests at the January meeting were Dan and Barb Colby and Pat McElliot. Dan owns a 

2006 red Corvette Convertable and Pat owns a 2005 White Corvette.  John Baker purchased a 2010 white 

Corvette. It was reported there would be 2 honor flights in April. 

 

In January 2022     We will have new officers on board and ready to go with a transition meeting for the E 

board on January 6
th

. Many thanks to CRCC member John Krob for playing his guitar and singing at the 

CRCC Christmas party. 

 

Here's to a great 2022,    Your Historian , Malinda 

  
  

 


